THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO

TODD GLORIA
MAYOR
MEMORANDUM
DATE: July 31, 2023
TO: Honorable Council President Sean Elo-Rivera

Honorable Councilmembers

FROM: Mayor Todd Gloria W W

SUBJECT: Appointment to the Citizens Advisory Board on Police/Community
Relations

I am appointing Adele Fasano to the Citizens Advisory Board on
Police/Community Relations.

Ms. Fasano has managed some of the nation’s largest land border and seaport
operations with distinction. Prior to her retirement in 2021, she served as the
Executive Director at CBP Headquarters in Washington D.C. and oversaw all
policy, planning and evaluation functions for nationwide ports-of-entry.
Additionally, she was the Director of Field Operations in the Seattle Field
Office where she managed all ports of entries in Washington, Idaho,
Montanan, North Dakota, and Minnesota along the Canadian Border. She
earned a Bachelor of Arts from Clark University and a Master of Social Work
from UC Berkeley. She is being appointed to a two-year term ending January
1, 2024 in the District 2 Representative seat.

I thank Councilmember Campbell for this nomination.
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cc:  Honorable Mara Elliott, City Attorney
Diana Fuentes, Interim City Clerk
Charles Modica, Independent Budget Analyst



